MINUTES of the Society's Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 13th October 2011 in the Court Room of the Town Hall, Stamford.

Our President, Mr. Orlando Rock, took the Chair.

1. Mr Rock thanked everyone for attending and welcomed the Award recipients.

2. Apologies for Absence 

Mr & Mrs M Atkinson, Miss S Bitterling, Mrs C Camp, Dr J Chatterton, Mr & Mrs JH Cooper, Canon & Mrs Court, Mrs AM Fairmann, Rev Canon Dr DC Gray, Mr & Mrs D Grove, Mr S Hart, Mrs J Hopkinson, Mr & Mrs R Humm, Mrs B Keene, Mr D Lankester, Mr & Mrs J Lessey, Mr & Mrs ESP Livock, Mrs G Parsley, Mrs M Sims, Mr & Mrs B Smith, Ms A Sutherland, Mr & Mrs B Thomas, Rev & Mrs M Warrick, Mrs A Wheeler.
3. Minutes & Matters Arising
 The Minutes of the 2010 AGM were accepted and signed as a true record. There were no Matters Arising.      

4. Chairman’s Report

Mrs Gibbs warmly welcomed Mr Rock and the 2011 Award winners. 

Planning applications for the town’s Conservation Area continued to be monitored and change had been resisted or encouraged where appropriate with the assistance of the Planning Sub-Committee. 

Following a year of interesting and varied talks and visits, the Society’s 50th Anniversary in 2012 would be celebrated in style. Plans would include a Winter Lecture series at Stamford Arts Centre and a drinks party for members to celebrate the efforts of those involved since the Society’s inception. 

Mrs Gibbs ended by thanking the committee for their hard work, and the members for their support.

5. Treasurer’s Report 
The accounts were printed in the Autumn/Winter Newsletter. The Society was solvent: the subscriptions and donations (plus interest) had covered the running expenses and the income from events had slightly exceeded expenses.

6. Election of Chairman
The election of Mrs Gibbs as Chairman was proposed by Mr Rowlands, seconded by Ms Meads and carried unanimously.

7. Election of Officers
The election of the officers was proposed by Mrs Gibbs, seconded by Mrs Stanier and carried unanimously.

8. Election of Committee
The election of the Committee en bloc was proposed by Mr Grimes, seconded by Mrs Sockett and carried unanimously.

9. Any Other Business
There was no further business.

10. At the close of AGM business Mr. Rock presented the Society’s 2011 Awards to David Collins; Tim Hart of Hambleton Bakery; Michael Lee and Ron Jones representing the Corn Exchange; Martin Bust; and Peter Stevens.

Chairman’s Report
This is going to be very short, as you are going to have to put up with me talking in about half an hour’s time at the party.
However, I would like to thank Orlando for his help and support and extend the same thanks to all the committee members who, as usual have all helped enormously. I want in particular to thank two people; first Peter Stevens, who is cutting down the amount of work he is doing for the Society, though he will be continuing to harangue LCC on the state of Stamford’s pavements, and second, Gil Williams, who has been responsible for the newsletter for the last 4-5 years. The next one will be her last, and if anyone iss interested intaking it over from her, please talk to her about what is involved, and if you are still interested, please let me know.
We had a good year; Gil’s talk in November on Jewellery was fascinating and the varied talks at the Arts Centre went well and were well attended. The Easter coffee morning at St. Leonard’s Priory managed to avoid the rain, even though it was in April and was a great success. Unfortunately, we did not get the numbers to be able to make the trip to Bourne practicable, but we did do the trip to Southwell Minster. I will mention out plans for next year at the party.
Thanks to all of you for attending, and once the rest of the AGM is over, I hope you all enjoy the party.

Treasurer’s Report to Stamford Civic Society.

The Receipts and Payments Account for year ended 31st July 2012 is attached.

The subscriptions have increased by £70 but there is a decrease in general donations of £534.The tax refunds have subsequently decreased by £148 .

The subscriptions, donations and interest have covered our running expenses with a surplus of £554.  

The income from events exceeded the expenses by £440 because of the anniversary talks in the Arts Centre.

Because of the above, the general balance in hand has increased by £994 to £6440.

Donations have been received specifically for the Sundial Project and, so far, these have exceeded expenses by £465.  This amount is in addition to the above balance.

Martin Grimes  22.8.12
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	Receipts & Payments Account for Year Ended 31st July 2012

	2010/11
	General Fund
	
	
	2011/12

	1710
	
	Subscriptions
	
	
	1780
	

	775
	
	Donations
	
	
	241
	

	582
	
	Tax Refunds on Gift Aid
	434
	

	30
	
	Interest
	
	
	20
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	2475

	-423
	
	Administration Costs
	
	-413
	

	-297
	
	Room Hire & AGM Costs
	-254
	

	-853
	
	Newsletter
	
	
	-804
	

	-307
	
	Website & Leaflets
	
	-132
	

	-312
	
	Civic Voice
	
	
	-318
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	-1921

	905
	
	Surplus of Subs etc. over running costs
	554

	1902
	
	Event Income
	
	
	
	2197

	-1561
	
	Event Expenses
	
	
	-1512

	-245
	
	Insurance
	
	
	
	-245

	96
	
	Surplus on Events
	
	
	440

	-249
	
	Schools Project
	
	
	0

	-141
	
	St Leonard's Priory Expenses
	
	0

	611
	
	Excess of Receipts over Payments
	994

	4835
	
	Balance in Hand at Beginning
	
	5446

	5446
	
	Balance in Hand at End
	
	6440

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Restricted Funds
	
	
	

	
	
	Sundial Donations
	
	
	1042

	
	
	Sundial Gift Aid
	
	
	150

	-260
	
	Payments: St Leonard's Priory Expenses
	0

	
	
	Sundial Payments
	
	
	-727

	260
	
	Balance at Beginning
	
	
	0

	0
	
	Balance at End
	
	
	
	465

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Held as Follows:
	
	
	

	578
	
	Current Account
	
	
	1417

	4868
	
	Deposit Accounts
	
	
	5488

	5446
	
	Total in Hand
	
	
	
	6905

	
	
	Other Assets:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Information Boards, Audio System &  Projector

	
	Martin D Grimes
	Treasurer
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


